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Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, 
sharing quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments 
and contributing to the community 

 

 

 

NEWS CLIPS FROM  

THE DIFFERENT COMMITTEES 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
September Minutes 

 

President:  Deb O’Grady called the meeting to order at 

7:00PM. 

Visitors:  The guild welcomed Victoria Steel who has been 
quilting for a while, but only in Cheyenne for two years. 
 
Announcements:  Deb reminded the guild on behalf of 
Mary Ellen Little that dues are due, $20 for the year and 
the new directory will be out in November. 
 
Deb announced that 10 new wooden quilt stands are 
being made for quilt show. 
 
Quilt Show:   Frances Tormey asked the membership to 
donate 4 - 2 ½” X 5” rectangles cut from batik fabrics (blue, 
green, purple and aqua) for the Opportunity Quilt.  She 
prefers the fabrics be tone on tone and not multiple colors 
on one fabric. 
 
Challenge Ornaments:  Rose Slatten announced that the 
guild will be making Challenge Ornaments this year.  They 
are due by Nov. 2.  She asked that everyone make 2, one 
will be going to our sister guild in Maine.  She would like to 
display the ornaments at the Quilt Show. 
 

Social Committee:  Jo-Ellen Maas announced that she, Lu 
Hart, Helen Jarvis and Betty Kempter are the Social 
Committee this year, but they would like to add one 
person that lives in town to the committee in case there 
are nights when the weather is bad and they can’t make it.  
Donna Dolan volunteered. 
 
In House Project:  Jo-Ellen announced that Maggie Chittur 
will be heading up a Table Runner project similar to the 
Panel Challenge from last year.  The table runners will be 
due in April. 
 
Quilt Display at the Library:   Wendy Ray announced that 
the quilts have been taken down from the library display 
windows and need to be picked up.  Donna Groesbeck 
volunteered to take Daenette’s quilts.  Wendy said there 
were a lot of positive comments on the quilts at the 
library. 
 
Past President comments:  Sue Frerich took a few 
moments to thank all the board members from last year 
are presented them with a potted cactus pin cushion; 
Donna Dolan and Donna Fisher-Vice Presidents in Charge 
of Programs, Mary Ellen Little-Treasurer, Carole Gardner 
and Daenette More-Community Quilts, Hospitality-Donna 
Groesbeck, New Members-Frances Tormey and Rose 
Slatten, Social Committee-Darlene McClure, Arlene Flood, 
Janelle Warner, and Laraine Hutchison, Quilt Show-Deb 
O’Grady and Linda Herget, Librarian-Joyce Holub, 
Newsletter-Judy Gilmore, Leslie Zimmershceid and Janelle 
Warner, Round Tuits-Jo-Ellen Maas, Helen Jarvis, and Lu 
Hart, Photographer-Stephanie Chapman, Mystery and 
Round Robin-Wendy Ray. 



Library:   Cathy James said we have about 200 books in 
our library and received more donations this evening.  She 
recommended Curves without Piecing by Annette Ornelas 

 
Community Quilts:   Debbie Prymus is including tracking 
sheets with each quilt so members can keep track of the 
number of hours they worked a project which also help 
keep track of the projects. 
 
Past President Gift:   Judy Gilmore and Carole Gardner 
presented Sue Frerich with 6 painted floral blocks and lots 
of other floral blocks made by the membership as a Thank 
You to Sue for all her hard work as President. 

Correspondence:   Deb read a Thank You note from Julia 
Burke who won the Opportunity Quilt at the Quilt show. 
 
Program:  Rose Slatten introduced Edie from Cheyenne 
who calls herself a quilt whisperer.  She collects quilts 
mainly rescuing them from flea markets, garage sales, and 
auctions.  Edie said you can learn a lot about history from 
quilts.  She has worked on genealogy with these quilts.  
There are some friendship blocks that are signed on one 
quilt.  She has some flour sack quilts, some are hand sewn, 
some are just the tops and need to be finished.  Edie has 
two crazy quilts, one of which has newspaper in the seams 
dating to 1920s. 
 
Show and Tell:  Donna Dolan, Bonnie Chapman, Mari 
Harpold, Ione Petesen, Linda Herget, Anna Eggleston and 
Linda Price all shared items that they had made. 
 
Door Prizes:  Sylvia Garofalo, Jo Ellen Maas and Bonnie 
Chapman all won prizes. 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 

***************************************** 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Minutes 
October 5, 2015 

 
President:  Deb O’Grady called the meeting to order at 
7:00PM. 
 
Visitors:  The guild welcomed Kathy Callahan and Joy 
Mockelmann, both have been quilting for a while, but only 
in Cheyenne for two years. 
 
Announcements:  Deb announced that Marci Baker will be 
taping a segment of The Quilt Show with Alex Anderson.  
Keep your eye out for Marci in the Oct. 10 episode. 
The National Quilt Museum is looking for quilts.  The 
campaign is called Quilting for Quilts.  They are looking for 

full size or miniature quilts for fundraising purposes.  They 
will be auctioning the quilts next year. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Mary Ellen stated that she has copies 
if anyone is interested.  Don’t forget to renew your 
membership.  She hopes to have the directory out by the 
first meeting in November.  
 
Librarian:  Cathy James encouraged members to take a 
look at what’s in the library and please don’t confuse 
library books with the books that Sue brought. 
 
Quilt Show:  Francis Tormey reminded members to bring 
in 2 ½” X 5” rectangles of purple, blue, green and aqua 
batiks for the Opportunity Quilt.  Rose Slatten also 
reminded members about the Ornament Exchange.  All 
ornaments show be able to hang on a tree.  They are due 
by the Nov. 2 meeting.  They will be judged and a prize 
given.  
 
Last Tuesday of the Month Sew Group – Jeannie Wilson 
reminded members about the group that meets that the 
library on the last Tuesday of the month from 1-4pm.   
 
Round Tuit – Carole Gardner announced that she has the 
cards for folks to list their Round Tuit projects, so please 
list each project on one card.  
 
Quilts of Valor Sew Day – Linda Herget announced that 
the next QOV Sew Day is Thursday, Oct. 15 at the Quilted 
Corner.  They will be doing some hand work in addition to 
other projects.  So bring your supplies and join them.  They 
will be having a QOV presentation of quilts at Our Savior 
Lutheran Church on Sunday, Nov. 8 for those who would 
like to participate or just see what a presentation looks 
like.  
 
Community Quilts:   Debbie Przymus talked about the 
Community Quilt sew in on Nov. 16.  We will start at 6pm 
that night, bring your sewing supplies and a snack to 
share. 
 
Program:  Tracy Wilson gave a demonstration on the 
Triangle Frenzy Swirl pattern.  It is a very easy and quick 
table runner to make using material that has wide border 
stipes.  You can use an 8”, 10” or 12” triangles depending 
on how large you want your table runner.  Tracy uses 
80/20 batting for her table runners.  Quilting can be very 
simple like outlining the design and binding can be done in 
the usual methods or by using the envelope method. 
 
Show and Tell:  Wendy Ray, Mari Harpold, Linda Herget, 
and Linda Price all shared items that they had made. 



Door Prizes:  Arlene Flood, Christine Carozza and Bonnie 
Chapman Anna Eggleston all won prizes. 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
 

 
 
 
REMINDERS: 

The next guild meeting is Monday Oct. 19 at which we will 
be having demos on Quick Christmas gifts. 
Next Board meeting will be: Monday, Oct. 26, 2015 in 
Windflower Room at the Laramie County Library at 7pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHQ BOARD MEMBERS 2015-16 

President:  Deb O’Grady 
Vice President: Marcia Stewart 
Treasurer:  Mary Ellen Little 
Hospitality Greeter: Linda Price 
Library:  Cathy James 
New Members: Rose Slatten 
Opportunity Quilt: Frances Tormey 
    Rose Slatten 
Quit Show Committee:  Carole Gardner 
    Rose Slatten 
    Frances Tormey 
Community Quilts: Deb Pryzmus 
 
Round Tuit:  Carol Gardner. 
Panel Challenge: Maggie Chittur 
Ornament Challenge:  Rose Slatten 
Newsletter:  Marcia Stewart 
 
                                                         
 
 

 

http://www.sewcenter.com/
http://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com


September Speaker Eddie 

HoadleyTrunk Show

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE FROM CAROL GARDNER: 
Round to it will start the first Monday in October, and go 

to ??  May 2016.  The rules this year are the same as 

last year with one exception.  You can sign up for 5 

projects instead of 3.  Sign up for one up to five projects, 

but you do not have to have 5 if you do not6 want 

to.  The must be completely finished and shown as a 

show and tell in one of our meetings.  Good luck.  Hope 

you all participate.  Carole Gardner 

 



SEPTEMBER 21st 

Guest Speaker 

Barbara Graham 

Mystery Quilt Writer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Linda Price, Carol Gardner, Donna Dolan, 
Tracey Wilson and a couple of other gals 
made mystery quilts after reading one of 
Barbara Graham’s Novels 

Small Groups Around Town 
 
Afternoon Quilters:  Jeannie Wilson; Laramie 
County Library; Last Tuesday of the month; Times 
vary, see article.  No Meeting June, July or August. 
 
QOV sew dates:  Linda Herget 635-0921; Quilted 
Corner; Third Thursday of each month 10 a.m. – 9 
p.m. 
 
Machine Quilters Club:  Carole Gardner; Blakeman 
Vacuum & Sewing; Third Thursday each month 2-4 
p.m.  No meetings June, July or August. 

http://www.wyomingquilting.com


 

Show and Tell 
 
 

  

  
 

 
 
 
 
  

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com
http://www.blakemansewvac.com


General Club Information  
 

Guest Policy  
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee  

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter  
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.  

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00  

Cell Phones  
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room.  

Meeting Schedule  
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize.  

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library.  

Show & Tell Guidelines  
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break  

Meeting Location:  
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building.  

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Find us online at 

chquilters.org 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTERS  

PO BOX 21194  

CHEYENNE, WY 82003-7023  

 


